 TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 4th July 2011
Meeting started 7.05pm
Present

Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor Steven Wilcock

Clerk Adele Waddington 

Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Gillian Greenwood

Also Present
PC Mark Blackey
Apologies

Chairperson Barry Hodgson , , Councillor Raymond Clough, Councillor Karen Plumb, Councillor Adrian Foulkes, Councillor Ruth Crompton, County Councillor Mike Calvert
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 13th June 2011 were approved with an amendment.  The planters at Bankfield Street were not only prepared for planting, Cllr Robinson also planted them.  Proposed by Cllr Robinson, seconded by Cllr Wilcock.
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
· PC Blackey has been off ill for 2 months, and upon his return, he was advised that there is to be a dedicated PCSO and CBM for the rural areas.  Trish Thompson has already been appointed as the PSO and will make herself known around the village very soon.  Sgt Pemberton is to appoint a CBM.    The poster for the new PCSO and CBM will contact numbers will be displayed when ready.
· There have been a lot of neighbour disputes and lead thefts in Trawden recently, but generally crime has been low.  There has been:
· 1 criminal damage at the Cotton Tree pub
· 3 lead thefts including a theft from the Church 
· 1 stone theft
· 14 anti social behaviour
· Cllr Robinson reported that she has received a complaint that young people are going behind the library and causing a lot of noise.  The new Sure Start centre has been damaged, and there have been drinks cans left on the floor and thrown around.  PC Blackey advised that there is an ASB patrol on every night until 1am, and he will take the information back to them.
County Councillor Mike Calvert
CCllr Calvert was unable to attend the meeting.
Residents Issues

Janet Carrol from Winewall asked whether the boxes at Wellhead can be planted.  She was advised that there will be bulbs available at the back end of the year, but in the meantime Cllr Robinson will see if they can find some plants.
Matters Arising 
Village Lengthsman

The muck spreader has been painted and Vernon Browne has offered to buy the black paint for the moving parts which are yet to be painted.  Cllr Robinson to contact and advise to bring the money to adele.
Cllr Greenwood advised that the daffodils have one again been cut back too soon.

The wild flower matting that Cllr Robinson has purchased will be given to Granville for him to plant at the front of the small grassed area outside Whitwham Precision Components.
The top of Old Chelsea path needs strimming.

Cllr Reyner said thank you to Cllr Robinson and helpers for planting the muck spreader.  Cllr Wilcock thinks it looks fabulous and has received a lot of comments over the Garden Festival weekend about it.
Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that the conservatory at Leyland Close has been granted.
Lower Naze End Farm have received full planning permission to convert the barn.

Lower Beardshaw Head have been advised that they must regularise the use of the outbuilding.  An enforcement notice has been served for the dog grooming, and they are not permitted to carry this out on the premises.  This service is currently still being advertised.

The stables at Guildford Clough have not had a planning application done.  A retrospective plan is to be submitted, and they have been advised to build a barn to house the stables.

The garage at Back Lane has been visited and they have submitted a retrospective application for this.

5 Hollin Hall have been advised that they need to submit a planning application for the veranda at the rear of the property.

07/2011
There has been an erection of buildings at Bough Gap without a planning application.

Tram Tracks

The tracks themselves are not a planning issue, but the owners of the garages are being contacted and asked to tidy them up.
Community Centre
Cllr Wilcock has still not received the accounts back from PBC, or the names and addresses of the people who use the centre.  Once this list is received, Cllr Wilcock will contact the users to discuss the Management Committee.
North West in Bloom

Cllr Robinson advised that the compost heap has not yet been done, and that the wood may have now gone.
Cllr Robinson advised that she needed some more money for new flowers for the pots.  Cllr Wilcock proposed £50, this was seconded by Cllr Reyner and all were in favour.  The NWIB needs to be promoted from early spring to see if people can give their time or any plants form the various pots around the village.  Cllr Robinson has spoken to the people at the biscuit factory and they have advised that a planter can be put on their wall and that they will contribute to the flowers that go in them.  Cllr Greenwood questioned this, as she believes the company are in financial difficulties.  The judges are coming on 21st July, and Cllr Robinson asked whether councillors can go out litter picking on Wednesday evening.  This would be very much appreciated.

Cllr Hartley advised that Henry Flemming would be attending a meeting to talk about the rehabilitation projet.

Dean Street

A section 215 notice is to be served on the area.  The company who owns the land is in liquidation and the receivers have been contacted.
Luncheon club
As there is a very limited amount of detail on the running of the luncheon Club, Adele suggested that she contact Bryan Thompson and invite him to the next meeting.
Cotton Tree Garden

Adele still has these at home, and will arrange for them to be put back ASAP.
Golf on the Recreation Ground

Brian Sutcliffe replied to the query advising that no major decision has been made whether people can or cannot play golf on the re, and it is down to each persons common sense and responsibility.
Parish Matters

Cllr Greenwood asked that a letter be sent to the garden Festival as they did an excellent job and it was very worthwhile for the village.
Adele was asked to look at the amount of money potentially available for the rest of the year, as there seems to have been a lot of money spent recently.

The grass at the front of the car park on Hollin Hall has been taken on by residents who want to make a garden area. With planters to grow vegetables, herbs and potatoes.  Cllr Robinson is putting together bids for the Garden Festival to apply for funding.

Cllr Hartley advised that the Hollin Hall development is going well, and he has been for a look round.  He will go and see the foreman again and see if they would like to attend a meeting.
Planning Applications
13/11/0310P – Erection of a detached garage to rear of house at 1 Back Lane, Trawden (retrospective).  Sent out to all Parish Councillors, but no comments received.

Correspondence

Advice of a meeting of the Council to be held on 30th June

Bank statement received

Advice of a meeting of the Annual General Meeting of the Pendle Fairtrade Group to be hold on 5th July

Colne and District Committee meeting to be held on 7th July

Pack received from RHS regarding Britain in Bloom

Letter received from Bob Parsons about the parking spaces at Back Lane.  Copy of letter sent in April re-sent as it looks like it wasn’t received

Advice received that Cllr Hodgson and Adele were invited to a meeting of the Borough Parish and Town Councils Liaison Committee on 29th June

08/2011
Copies of personal interest forms received which Cllr’s Hodgson, Reyner and Plumb need to complete.

LANCASHIRE MINERALS AND WASTE DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK: SUBMISSION OF THE SITE ALLOCATIONS AND DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT POLICIES DPD AND PROPOSALS MAP

Finance
Cheque number 955 for £260 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of June
Cheque number 956 for £52.14 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of June
Cheque number 957 for £177.66 was issued to LBS for plants and perspex
Cheque number 958 for £59.90 was issued to Adele Waddington for ink for the printer
Cheque number 959 for £91.80 was issued to Cllr Robinson purchase of plants and wildflower grow mat
Meeting closed 8.25pm
Next meeting 5th September, 7pm prompt
09/2011
